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Bio:


Carole Rickard Hedden is Aviation Week’s Special Projects Editor. In this role she is responsible for Aviation Week’s annual Workforce Study research and editorial product, and she leads Aviation Week’s Program Management /Leadership initiative. In addition, she is the lead for Aviation Week’s Executive Roundtables and Summit. 

The Aviation Week Workforce Study was first  launched in 1997 and has evolved into the industry’s annual evaluation of issues and concerns from the aerospace and defense work force combined with the data on current work force demographics, trends, and compensation. In 2009, in partnership with NASA and Aerospace Industries Assoc., young professionals and university engineering student components were launched.

Prior to joining  Aviation Week in 2006, Carole worked for  20 years in the news media and as a corporate communications leader for Austin Peay State University, Honeywell Defense Avionics and Corning Incorporated. She began working with Aviation Week in 1996, providing financial analysis and then project leadership skills on efforts that include the Aviation Week Executive Roundtables, Program Excellence Initiative, A&D Programs and MRO Military conferences. 
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